
 

Moving Forward Together A�er the End of the Public Health Emergency 

Dear Members,  

There were substan�ve policy shi�s that impacted assisted living opera�ons this spring. Mass-ALA was ac�vely engaged 
on these issues as “The Voice of Assisted Living in Massachusets”. We are delighted that residents and staff can smile 
together again and communicate more clearly as the mask mandate for staff has been li�ed. We advocated for the end 
of the mask mandate, and talked publicly with McKnight’s Senior Living about why it was important, in an ar�cle in early 
April. This is an example of how we listen to assisted living provider staff and residents, and advocate accordingly for the 
benefit of assisted living residences across the state.  

When state officials announced that the Massachusets COVID-19 Public Health Emergency (PHE) would end on May 11, 
the same day that the federal PHE would end, we knew there would be many ques�ons about what this would mean for 
assisted living policies. We asked EOEA to send communica�ons that would inform providers of what would change and 
what would remain in place. It was helpful to everyone involved in assisted living that EOEA issued leters not just to 
assisted living residences (but also to residents, family, and friends of residents. The leter to Execu�ve Directors affirmed 
that the mask mandate and surveillance tes�ng mandate had ended, as we had shared in prior updates.  

The EOEA leter to Execu�ve Directors referenced DPH PPE guidance that we had sent to members prior to May 11, as 
we an�cipated that it would impact ALRs, and it was the first official reference from the state that the mask mandate was 
ending. EOEA’s leter also referenced the list of EPA-approved cleaning products that we sent to members on April 27 
(We will con�nue to monitor guidance and to share the updates from state and federal agencies that would impact 
assisted living. We recognize that it’s some�mes difficult to discern which agencies and policies are impac�ul on assisted 
living opera�ons, and we have adapted our member benefits to include helping you navigate that by sharing and 
summarizing important changes.  

Mass-ALA has successfully advocated that some of the flexibili�es in assisted living opera�ons be extended beyond the 
PHE. We updated members on March 30 that Governor Healey signed a supplemental budget that included an extension 
of the health services, staffing, and training flexibili�es to March 31, 2024. Whereas prior extensions were set to end at 
the expira�on of the PHE, this extension is not connected to the PHE and con�nues un�l March 31, 2024. EOEA provided 
updates about this extension in the leter to Execu�ve Directors.  

An important ques�on at this stage is: How can you lead your colleagues in striking the proper balance of social 
engagement and health, safety, and infec�on control going forward in a post-PHE environment? Mass-ALA is here to help 
with educa�on focused on that. A legal update on the termina�on of the public health emergencies, featuring atorneys 
that focus on na�onal and state policy respec�vely, will be presented at our annual Regula�ons Training on Tuesday June 
13. An employment law liability presenta�on will also address emerging issues, and you will hear the latest updates 
directly from EOEA Cer�fica�on Team, Ombudsman, and OSHA representa�ves at the training. Mass-ALA will also be 
hos�ng a webinar on July 27 which will feature a presenta�on from a physician on Respiratory Infec�ons and Vaccine 
Schedule Changes.  

As always, please reach out to us at massala@mass-ala.org or 781-622-5999 x 100 if you have any ques�ons, and we 
would be happy to help. Thank you for your con�nued membership, as it strengthens Mass-ALA as the Voice of Assisted 
Living in Massachusets. 

 

Sincerely, 

Brian Doherty 

President and CEO 

https://www.mcknightsseniorliving.com/home/news/massachusetts-officials-reject-groups-call-to-keep-mask-mandate-after-phe-expires/?utm_source=newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=NWLTR_MSL_DailyBriefing_041023&hmEmail=IZQexU4mqeGTcYkHCX4QNaY4%2B%2BHyeBkA&sha256email=8f873606b2ed9fde53eb769c8bddc73638404880a90db763e1b9612168822a91&elqTrackId=7abc50aba076492b81a128ba1ce88855&elq=1e780ef6fa0445fd8fdc8ce39fd27725&elqaid=3385&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=2318
https://mass-ala.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Letter-to-ALR-EDs.5.22.23.docx
https://mass-ala.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Letter-to-ALR-Residents-Families-and-Friends.5.22.23.docx
https://mass-ala.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/DPH-Issues-Updates-on-PPE-and-Infection-Control_5_9_23.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/776d82ea001/ac48f89a-de8a-46a5-aae7-bc56a2017f15.docx?rdr=true
https://mass-ala.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/List-of-EPA-Registered-Disinfectants-for-Candida-Auris_4_27_23.pdf
https://mass-ala.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/Governor-and-Legislature-Extend-Health-Services-Staffing-and-Training-Flexibilities-in-Assisted-Living-for-One-Year_3_30_23.pdf
https://massala.site-ym.com/events/EventDetails.aspx?id=1704792&group=
https://massala.site-ym.com/events/EventDetails.aspx?id=1751919&group=
mailto:massala@mass-ala.org

